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Minutes of May 2016 Board of Directors Meeting 
Wednesday, May 4, 2016 @ 2pm, Corolla Library
Meeting Called to Order at 2:08 p.m.  Meghan Agresto, Bryan Daggett, Al Marzetti, Sharon Twiddy,  Pam Fearn in attendance.  Frieda Harris participated by telephone.  A quorum was established.  Susan Taylor and Kerri Engley in attendance as members of the public.
Approval of Last Month’s Minutes – Bryan Daggett moved to approve minutes of the April 2016 Board Meeting. All voted aye.  Minutes so approved.
Ratification of Auditor – Bryan Daggett indicated that Rives & Associates were re-engaged to audit the financial statements of CEF for the Fiscal Year ending July 2016 by way of letter dated April 6, 2016, but noted that formal board action to reappoint Rives & Associates as auditor had not occurred.  After discussion of the firms past satisfactory service, Al Marzetti moved that the full board ratify this action and that Rives & Associates be formally approved as auditor.  The motion was seconded and all voted aye.  Action to engage Rives & Associates as auditor so ratified.
President’s Operational Report - Meghan Agresto presented an update on operations, including: an update on filling student slots pursuant to lottery results; an update on recent field trips to Audubon, False Cape State Park, Jarvisburg Colored School & CSI; plans for upcoming visit by Woodlawn Charter School; a review of the schedule of key events through the last day of school, including testing, ceremony in lieu of graduation (growth of school means no graduating class this year); and a discussion regarding the filling of board positions in light of board members required to roll off of the board per bylaw requirements.  Additionally, Kerri Engley agreed to take the lead on organizing a 4th of July Parade in Corolla Village in lieu of participation the Duck Parade and a warm thank you to Deputy Steve Koch and his friend Ralph Miller for the creation of a “take a book, leave a book” box in the shape of a mini-schoolhouse for the fence outside the school.
Treasurer’s Report  - Bryan Daggett presented a proposed budget for adoption for the 2016-2017 fiscal year and reviewed CEF’s current financial condition.
· Budget Highlights:  The budget assumes 32 students for the upcoming school year with 20 from Currituck and 12 from Dare County.  Two students will attract Exceptional Children reimbursements.  The expense budget assumes three (3) full-time teachers and one teachers’ aide working 30 hours per week.  The majority of other expenses are budgeted to remain in line with budget assumptions for the current year, with the exception of an increase in the budget for variable compensation and travel expense reimbursement.  To balance the budget, it is assumed that CEF will use $20,000 from current cash reserves.  It is also assumed that CEF will receive $30,000 in donations, which is a conservative estimate based on prior years’ experience.  After discussion, Al Marzetti made a motion to approve the proposed budget subject to an increase in the line item for Professional Development to $3,000.  The motion was seconded and all voted in favor of approving the budget subject to this change.  The budget was accordingly adopted.  

· Current Financial Position:  It was not possible to provide an update on YTD performance against budget as Acadia was unable to provide a monthly update prior to the board meeting.  CEF currently has $136K in the operating bank account, an increase of $3K from the prior month.
Old Business
· Meghan provided an update on payment of the water bill, which will be paid through CEF’s lessor rather than directly to the water utility.
Curriculum Committee Update 
· Susan Taylor provided an update on Observations.  One more observation still required for Teacher Wolff.  Pam Fearn volunteered to help Susan with remaining required observations.
New Business
· Teacher Hiring: Six candidate applications were discussed and two applicants were selected for interviews in the first round.  The goal is to complete all interviewing and extend offer to successful candidate before the end of May.
· Contract Approvals:  Meghan proposed for approval new contracts for Suzanne Palmer and Sylvia Wolff, as well as renewals of the schoolhouse lease agreement with Duck Land Company and Corolla Chapel usage agreement.  After discussion, Al Marzetti moved that all of these proposed agreements be approved.  The motion was seconded and all voted in favor of approving these agreements.

· Teacher Training/Team-Building - While no formal vote was taken, the general sense of the Board was that it would be useful to develop a teacher training/team-building session prior to the first day of the upcoming school year in order to ensure that all teachers understood the Board’s expectations as to how they were expected to work together.

Closed Session - Bryan Daggett moved that the Board enter closed session and all voted to so enter into closed session.  During closed session the Board discussed the level of bonuses to be awarded with respect to the current school year and approved the bonuses.  Following this action, Al Marzetti moved to exit closed session and voted to exit Closed Session.
Teacher Updates - Meghan relayed to the Board updates received from the teachers as to progress of students and other day-to-day issues.
4:15 Meeting Adjourned – Sharon Twiddy moved to adjourn the meeting, the motion was seconded and all voted aye.  Meeting so adjourned.
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